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DEVELOPMENT ACT 1993 

Barossa Valley Region—Industry Plan Amendment Report by the 
Minister—Draft for Public Consultation 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Minister for Transport and 
Urban Planning has, pursuant to Section 26 of the Development 
Act 1993, prepared a draft Plan Amendment Report relating to 
the Barossa Valley Region and an area of land adjacent to She-
Oak Log within The Barossa Council and the District Council of 
Kapunda and Light. 

 The draft Plan Amendment Report will amend the 
Development Plans by introducing new Industry and Deferred 
Industry Zones, and policies in existing Rural Zones to guide 
future winery development and future expansion of certain 
industrial and commercial activities.  A new Extractive Industry 
Buffer Zone is proposed adjacent to the Penrice Quarry. The 
draft Plan Amendment Report also proposes public notification 
categories within the proposed industry and existing Rural Zones.  

 Copies of the draft Plan Amendment Report will be available 
for public inspection and purchase during normal office hours at 
the Department for Transport, Urban Planning and the Arts 
(Planning SA), Level 5, 136 North Terrace, Adelaide or can be 
viewed on the Internet (www.planning.sa.gov.au). Alternatively 
the draft Plan Amendment Report can be viewed during office 
hours at the following locations: 

• Angaston Office of The Barossa Council 
• Mount Pleasant Branch Office of The Barossa Council 
• Tanunda, Nuriootpa, Angaston and Lyndoch Libraries 
• Kapunda Office of the District Council of Kapunda and Light 
• Freeling Branch Office of the District Council of Kapunda and 

Light 
 The draft Plan Amendment Report will be on display from 23 
April 1999 to 23 June 1999. 
 Written submissions regarding the draft Plan Amendment 
Report should be submitted no later than 23 June 1999.  All 
submissions should be addressed to the Presiding Member, 
Development Policy Advisory Committee, GPO Box 1815, 
Adelaide, South Australia 5001 and should clearly indicate 
whether you wish to be heard in support of your submission. 
 Copies of all submissions will be available for inspection by 
interested persons at the Department for Transport, Urban 
Planning and the Arts (Planning SA), Level 5, 136 North 
Terrace, Adelaide from 24 June 1999 to 13 July 1999. 
 A public hearing will be held on 13 July 1999 at the Angaston 
Office of The Barossa Council commencing at 7.30 p.m., at 
which time interested persons may appear to be heard in relation 
to the draft Plan Amendment Report and the submissions. The 
public hearing will not be held if no public submissions are 
received or no submission makes a request to be heard.  
       G. HOLLAND-BOOKER, Secretary Development 

Policy Advisory Committee  
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